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SOUTHWOOD 
Homeowners Association Newsletter 

June Calendar 

Torrance City Council Meetings 

7 p.m. via Teleconference 

6.1, 6.8, 6.15, 6.22 

6.29 – No meeting 

 

Torrance Planning Commission 

7 p.m. via Teleconference 

6.2 & 6.15 
 

TUSD Board Meeting 

7 p.m. via Teleconference 

6.7 – Recognition Meeting, 6.21 
 

Torrance Environmental Quality 

and Energy Conservation Comm. 

7 p.m. via Teleconference 

6.3 
 

 

SHA Supports  

ACA 7 

State Assemblymember Al 

Muratsuchi introduced an 

amendment to the State Constitution 

that would protect the rights of cities 

to control and manage their own 

land use and zoning (ACA 7). In 

April, an email was sent to SHA 

members asking if they agree that 

the Board should send a letter 

supporting ACA 7 to Al Muratsuchi, 

as well as to the appropriate State 

Committees on behalf of the 

Association. Of the 117 responses, 

116 voted yes. A letter was sent to 

Muratsuchi along with copies to 

State Senators Allen and Bradford, 

and Torrance Mayor Pat Furey. 

There has been no movement on the 

amendment since its introduction. If 

the amendment progresses, we will 

then send letters to the committees. 

Southwood Homeowners Association 
4733 Torrance Blvd. #155, 90503 

424.226.6428 

southwood.homeowners@gmail.com 

Facebook.com/southwoodHOA 

www.southwoodhomeowners.com 

 

Please join us for the  
 

Southwood Homeowners Association  

General Meeting 
 

Thursday, June 3, 2021 

6:00 p.m. – 7:30 p.m. 

Anza Elementary School Lunch Benches 
21400 Ellinwood Drive 

 

That’s right – an actual in-person meeting at the lunch benches! 

Our meeting starts at 6:00 p.m. with the following agenda: 
 

Performance by the West High Theatre Students 
 

SHA Meeting Business 
 

SHA Scholarship Recipient Recognition 
 

“How Proposed State Bills will Affect our Neighborhoods”  

by Torrance Councilman Mike Griffiths 

 

We are so looking forward to having a live performance by the West 

High Theatre students! They will be performing a 15-minute selection of 

numbers from the musical Pippin. After some short meeting business, we 

will honor our SHA Scholarship recipient, Timothy Horsey. Then, 

Councilman Mike Griffiths will speak about the how the housing bills 

being proposed in Sacramento will affect our neighborhoods and the 

current efforts to oppose these bills, followed by a Q&A session. 
 

Please plan on wearing your mask and sitting in household groups. We 

regret we won’t be able to provide any refreshments, but we will have a 

free drawing for 2 $50 restaurant gift cards!  
 

The meeting will be live-streamed and recorded via Zoom. Please go 

to www.southwoodhomeowners.com or our Facebook page for the links.  

Mark your calendars for Thursday, June 3
rd

! Hope to see you soon! 

 

mailto:southwood.homeowners@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/SouthwoodHOA/
http://www.southwoodhomeowners.com/
https://www.facebook.com/SouthwoodHOA
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Scanning Southwood 

Welcome to the Neighborhood! 
 

Matthew and Carrie Fries and their 

son, Will (Lillian St) 
 

If you have any news to share 

related to births, deaths, marriages, 

new jobs, moving in, moving away, 

etc., please let us know. Call or text 

us at 424.226.6428 or email us at 
southwood.homeowners@gmail.com. 

 

Environmental 

Report 
By John-Milo Ernst 

The Environmental Quality and 

Energy Conservation Commission 

finalized their decision regarding 

recommendations to City Council on 

leaf blower regulations. The 

majority of the commission decided 

that 2 years is recommended for the 

transition to all electric leaf blowers. 

The commission agreed that limited 

hours of leaf blower use is necessary 

for the reduction of noise and 

pollution. They will recommend that 

the City get on the waitlist for an 

electric gardening equipment 

exchange program through the Air 

Quality Management District that 

will cover up to 75% of the cost. 

 

Master Chorale  

Free Virtual Concert 

Southwood residents since 1999, 

Margie Jones and her husband, 

Marshall, are longtime members of 

the Los Cancioneros Master 

Chorale. They wish to invite all of 

you to enjoy a free virtual concert 

entitled “Happy Together” on 

Sunday, June 13, at 4:00 p.m. Now 

in its 72
nd

 season, the Master 

Chorale still brings excellent choral 

music to the South Bay. The group 

of over 50 singers has performed at 

Carnegie Hall, in Europe, Victoria 

and Vancouver, British Columbia, 

and Argentina. View the concert at 

LCMasterChorale.com. 

 

Congrats! 2021 SHA Scholarship Recipient  
 
Timothy Horsey has been chosen as our 

2021 SHA Scholarship recipient and will be 

awarded a certificate and check for $1000 at 

our June 3
rd

 Association meeting. Each year, 

SHA selects a West High School Senior who 

resides in Southwood and attended both Anza 

Elementary and Jefferson Middle Schools.  
 

We congratulate Timothy on his impressive  
West High School career excelling in both academics and sports while 

remaining active in his faith. Here is a short bio submitted by Timothy: 

“Throughout high school, I gradually transitioned from a night owl to 

both an early bird and a night owl at the same time. This was due to 

time, or the lack thereof. I like to keep busy every day. Baseball took 

up a lot of my time during high school. I love the game of baseball and 

I have put a lot of work into honing my craft. Church plays a big part in 

my life as I attend the main service over the weekend and youth group 

during the week. High school itself is important to me as it builds the 

foundation of my college experience. I heavily valued education in high 

school and I used the education system to my advantage to help me 

with my future. I am going to study engineering in college, so I took all 

of the math and science honors/AP classes in high school. As I move 

into college, I plan to study engineering and play baseball at Westmont 

College.” 

Torrance City Council Report 
By Jane Roseman 
 

 Jeremiah Hart is the new police chief, effective June 20, 2021. He 

began with the department in 2001, serving a variety of positions.   

 Council adopted an ordinance amending the Torrance Municipal 

Code concerning Accessory Dwelling Units (ADU’s) and Junior 

ADU’s to allow both as prescribed by state law AB 68 which passed 

in January 2020. Parking does not have to be provided. 

 Torrance’s very first California Welcome Center is at Del Amo Mall, 

located above Entrance 1 (go up the escalator from the mall’s outdoor 

village entrance). There is information about things to do in Torrance 

as well as in the state, plus Torrance merchandise for sale. All 

residents are encouraged to visit. 

 There is a new Coyotes portal on the city website under “Services” to 

report coyote sightings and get information. The city will get pricing 

for five-month trapping and twelve-month trapping programs. 

 The Office of Economic Development gave a presentation showing 

many great things in the works, with the goal to bring tourism and 

businesses to the city. 

 The Council reviewed the proposed State Assembly Constitutional 

Amendment, ACA 7, regarding local land-use controls and zoning 

regulations and adopted resolution 2021-33 in support of ACA 7. 

 

mailto:southwood.homeowners@gmail.com
https://www.lcmasterchorale.com/index.html
https://www.torranceca.gov/services/community-services/coyotes
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Thank You for 

Joining SHA! 

This list is based on dues received 

from 4.13 to 5.13. 

Michael and Jovona Ludwig 
 

That makes 419 members so far! 
  

Haven’t joined/renewed yet?  

Please go to our website to either 

print a membership form and mail it 

in, or join securely online at 

southwoodhomeowners.com/join. 

 

Neighborhood 

Watch 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Funny Stuff 

I changed my password to 

“incorrect”. So whenever I forget 

what it is, the computer will say, 

“Your password is incorrect.” 

If you’re not supposed to eat at 

night, why is there a light in the 

refrigerator? 

2021-2022 SHA Proposed Slate of Officers 
 

At the May Board Meeting, the proposed slate of officers below was nominated 

for next year’s term beginning September 1.  
 

President Laurie Craig 

1
st
 VP Programs  Carolyn Finkenbeiner 

2
nd

 VP Membership  Lynne Woike 

3
rd

 VP Activities OPEN 

Recording Secretary  Emi Munekata Morimoto 

Treasurer  Glenda Fukunaga 

Corresponding Secretary Val Clark 

Sergeant-at-Arms Roberta Stotesbury 
 

If you are interested in running for any of the positions, nominations will be 

taken from the floor at our June 3 Association meeting. Elections will take place 

in mid-June via email. If you’re not sure if we have your email, please send us 

an email at southwood.homeowners@gmail.com to confirm.  

 

Torrance School Board Report 
By Kim Nokes 

 

Graduation, Promotion, and End of the Year Activities 
 

Middle and high school in-person graduation and promotion ceremonies 

will take place during the week of June 7 at the four high school stadiums. 

In addition, elementary, middle, and high schools are working on events 

and activities to safely recognize students’ achievements this spring. 

 
Summer School Opportunities 
 

TUSD will offer an expanded summer school program for K-12 students. 

Taking place from June 21 through July 22, 2021, classes will be held at 

approximately 8 elementary school sites, 4 middle school sites, and at each 

high school. In addition to a focus on academics, the K-8 Summer Learning 

Academy will provide opportunities for engagement, socio-emotional 

support, and health/physical fitness activities. The high school program will 

focus on credit recovery and course acceleration. 
 

Torrance Education Foundation will once again offer summer enrichment 

opportunities (fee based) through the South Bay Enrichment Academy: 

https://tef4kids.asapconnected.com/. 

 
2021 - 2022 School Year 
 

In Person – TUSD students will return to full-time in-person instruction, 5 

days a week, for the 2021-22 school year with expanded academic and 

socio-emotional support, beginning Thursday, August 26, 2021. TUSD 

staff is currently assessing how many students can be in a classroom and 

will hire teachers as needed, utilizing funding from Assembly Bill 86 

(Covid-19 Relief and School Reopening). 
 

Distance Learning – TUSD is surveying parents to determine how many 

still want a fully online option for their children next year. 

  

Let’s work 

together to make 

the City of 

Torrance a safer 
community! 

 The Torrance Police Department is 

looking for residents who are 

interested in becoming Block 

Captains. The Neighborhood Watch 

Program is one of the most effective 

ways to prevent crime. The goal of 

Neighborhood Watch is to create an 

environment where neighbors look 

out for each other and their 

community. As a Block Captain, you 

will receive and share important 

communications from the Torrance 

Police Department for you and your 

neighbors.  

For more information, visit 

the Neighborhood Watch page or 

contact Sergeant Ron Salary 

at RSalary@TorranceCA.Gov or 

(310) 618-6389. 

 

http://www.southwoodhomeowners.com/join
mailto:southwood.homeowners@gmail.com
https://tef4kids.asapconnected.com/
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001GX_CnefOjdRd_3cQn7FtPl5F9ujPhN3mUYG92-sKZ2eJmoBYenV6LFEunUdjhKBMLiUX1NjikW8_6mNNi7X3SPRFr9m6L5m5RbHtG4f6f2L6V0t_awTFSezIZv2M1b2TcLxL6mMjaxvLWO5SxdgjTuLwdQ6AbHxPJyDAlv_qzzHTTenF_YCJ8sdq3Iv1s3bgHUGOGM0TlgIyAPhfAzdvJ8y92g8k5H_PeUh-DEI6esE=&c=0at0P9xY59q9WTPk-jUML-BMNYBz9gLurbcmQyvkYik52EeWzCmVnw==&ch=Tz8i41JMFAbbMVl_FR9VA01G0I1HnLujNNa6zXIN3Q-PIJUfBVOT8Q==
mailto:RSalary@TorranceCA.Gov
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For advertising information, email southwood.homeowners@gmail.com or call 424-226-6428 

All advertisers’ phone numbers are in the 310 area code. 

Please support the Southwood Advertisers. 
 

 
 
 

AMERIPRISE FINANCIAL SERVICES, INC • William Snelson • Financial Advisor • Vice President • 2029 Century Park E, Ste 2550, LA, CA 90067 
19-year Southwood resident • Financial Planning • Investment Management • Estate and Retirement Planning • SHA Member .............977-1295 
 

www.ArtExperienceStudio.com .........................ART CLASSES, CAMPS, PARTIES for kids & adults • Kids free trial • 4721 Torrance Blvd • 365-9287 
 
BABCOCK ASSOCIATES, LTD • Property Mgmt Co • Serving South Bay 55 years • Karla Richmond • SHA Member .....................................212-6660 
 
CAROLYN FINKENBEINER • The Real Estate Group • Lifelong resident and caring professional • SHA Member ..........................................505-6767 
 
CORNERSTONE • Windows & Patio Doors • Replacement Experts • Entry Doors • Free Estimates • License #565275  

www.cornerstonewindows.comResident & Homeowner, Tony Szik • SHA Member •  ..............................................................................325-4700  
 
DREAM DINNERS • Since 2007, we've been helping families get back to the table with delicious, easy to prepare dinners that are ready in only 
30 minutes • www.Dreamdinners.com •  22226 Palos Verdes Blvd. ..........................................................................................................792-0055  
 
FISCHER-LLC • Roofing • Exterior Painting • Seamless Rain Gutters • License #1038635-B, C-39, C-33, C-43 • Southwood Resident 60+ yrs  
Licensed • Bonded • Workers Comp Ins • Liability Ins • Bill & Shelly Fischer • SHA Member .....................................................................534-1462 
 
JIM CULLETT PLUMBING & ROOTER • In Torrance Since 1980 • S.L. #389387 • Drain & Sewer Cleaning • Pipe Locating 
General Residential Repairs & Installations .................................................................................................................. .792-9008 or Cell: 634-8488 
 
JOHN KOWAN TERMITE CONTROL • Owner Operated • Serving the South Bay over 35 years • Southwood Resident & Homeowner 
www.johnkowantermite.com • email kowantermite@verizon.net • SHA Member ...................................................................................540-2395 
 

www.kimberlydoner.com KIMBERLY DONER • Compass • Southwood Resident & Specialist • • SHA Member 
Realtor with over 90 five-star reviews on Zillow and over 30 five-star reviews on Yelp ..............................................................................720-7933 
 
MARILYN WRIGHTSMAN • Realtor • Keller William South Bay • “Count on Marilyn” • SHA Member ........................................................508-0464 
 

MUSIC LESSONS • Piano.Guitar.Ukulele • Teaching 45 years locally • All ages • Rosine Sorbom • SHA Member .......................................316-3592 
 
OAKLEY PLUMBING INC • Clog Removal • Leak Repair • Faucets • Toilets • Valves • Water Heaters • Garbage Disposals • Gas Piping  
Locate & Camera Sewers • Free Estimates • Reasonable Rates • License #926402 • Bonded & Insured • SHA Member.............................200-5431 
 
O’NEIL & ASSOCIATES REALTORS • 3987 Pacific Coast Highway • Torrance 90505 • SHA Member ..................... .Office: 370-1020 or Cell: 365-6846 
 
POSTAL SOLUTIONS INC • Owned & Veteran operated • Notary Public No Appt Necessary • Shipping: FedEx, USPS, UPS, DHL • Printing 
Private Mailboxes & Package Receiving • Serving Southwood for 41 yrs, Arnie Goldstein • 4733 Torrance Blvd • SHA Member................371-7184  
 

RE/MAX ESTATE PROPERTIES, Carol Hemker #01879270 & Vista Sotheby’s Intl, Karen Baillie #01181250 – A Team for You ..... .529-2043/749-7653 
 

Looking for financial wellness? Controlling your expenses? Managing debt and investments? We can help SOUTH BAY FINANCIAL PARTNERS • 
you navigate your career, family, & financial independence to live your best life. We specialize in young professionals as well as retirees. Find 
out how we can work with you. Tara Unverzagt, President, SHA Member/25+ year resident ...............  southbayfinancialpartners.com - 792-4189  
 
SOUTHWOOD PRE-SCHOOL • Len Ingalls • SHA Member ...........................................................................................................................540-9084 
 
TAYLOR ROOFING • Roofing the South Bay since 1971 • Rod Taylor • Fully Insured • License #399009 • SHA Member .............................378-7733 
 
THE BEST HANDYMAN • Indoor & Outdoor Fix-It Projects and Renovations • Minor Plumbing & Electrical • Grab Bars • Gutter   
Cleaning • Gate & Fence Repairs • Fully Insured • Reliable, Professional, & Knowledgeable • Larry Corrao • SHA Member ......................722-6025 
 
VALENTINE CONSTRUCTION • Kitchen & Bathroom Remodels • Room Additions • Home Repairs • Decks & Fences • Doors & Windows      
41 Years’ Experience • Free Estimates • Fully Insured • License #655063 • Resident/SHA Member ...........................................................749-5571 
 
VICTOR THE BODY MAN • Autobody work and paint • Well-known in the South Bay • Offering excellent repair work at low prices .........503-0566 
 
WOODS ACE HARDWARE • Serving Southwood and its neighbors since 1954 • John Spreitzer • SHA Member  

www.woodshardware.comM-F: 8 AM-7 PM. Sat: 8 AM - 6 PM. Sun: 9 AM - 5 PM •  .................................................................................540-5355
 

SOUTHWOOD NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING DIRECTORY 
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mailto:kowantermite@verizon.net
http://www.kimberlydoner.com/
https://www.southbayfinancialpartners.com/
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